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BOARD MEETING
POLK COUNTY EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT

MINUTES June 27, 2012
1.
CALL TO ORDER AND NOTE OF ATTENDANCE
At 1:30 p.m., Director Pope declared the meeting of the Polk County Extension Service District Board of Directors to be in session. Director Ainsworth and Director Wheeler were present. Lay member Barbara Nichols was also present. A CD of the proceedings is on file in the Board of Commissioners’ Office.
Staff present:
Pamela Rose, Staff Chair

Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer

2.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
3.
COMMENTS 
Greg Hansen announced that he is in the process of finalizing a 3-year lease for office space at the old Mental Health office in Ellendale Plaza, with two, three-year options up to nine years. Some new linoleum and carpet will be installed before the move. The Extension District plans to close the office for the move July 9-13. Once the lease is signed it will come before the Board for ratification at the next Extension Board meeting.  
The Board wanted to thank PECAN and their time and effort spent in finding a new office space for the Extension District. 
4.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 4, 2011, JUNE 29, 2011 & DECEMBER 28, 2011 MEETINGS. 
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

5.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION: 

DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE AGENDA.



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

6.
PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING THE ADOPTION OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2012-2013 BUDGET
Chairman Pope opened the Public Hearing.
Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer presented the proposed budget to the Board of Commissioners. This is the second year of having a formal adopted budget. This proposed budget totaling $382,000, with the permanent property tax rate of $0.075/$1,000, was adopted by the Budget Committee at the May 16 meeting, and no changes have been made since. 

Mr. Hansen recommended the Board adopt Resolution 12-01.  
There being no further public comments, Chairman Pope closed the Public Hearing and re-opened the Board Meeting.  

MOTION:
DIRECTOR WHEELER MOVED, DIRECTOR AINSWORTH SECONDED, TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 12-01, ADOPTING THE 2012-2013 BUDGET FOR THE POLK COUNTY EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT.
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

7.
PECAN UPDATE
Jim Clawson, PECAN Chair, informed the Board that the PECAN group held a celebration in June for the completion of the strategic plan. The group is now focusing on program implementation. The PECAN group is in the process of renewing membership, but several have announced that they will not be returning. Jim will be stepping down as chair after this term. Barbara Nichols will be the new chair and a Vice-Chair will have to be recruited. The group will also consider setting up 3-year terms for the incoming members.
Jim requested direction on setting up a website for the Extension Service District. The Board directed the PECAN group to work with the IS Department, Greg Hansen regarding linking the County website to a District website. 
The Board requested that the Derek Godwin, Regional Administrator start presenting bi-annual reports on region-wide projects and progress. The Board expressed concern that not all the Counties in the 5-county region contribute financially, and the Board wants to ensure equitable distribution of funds and services. 
The Board thanked Jim Clawson for his continued dedication to PECAN. 

Chairman Pope adjourned the meeting at 2:03 p.m.
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